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 President: Robert Baker January 2011 Editor: Larry Severson 

When dealing with any mechanical manufacture, one thing remains true: A solution to a problem simply 

works, but the correct solution works simply. This newsletter is dedicated to inform and correct. 

A  

Corona has flooded again [Pix pages 2 & 3]. The Euclid low point is also 
flooded causing an extended trip to Chino. Hopefully the rains will stop 
soon. 

After the heavy rains of several years ago, the Corp of Engineers worked on 
the dam. In an act of brilliance, the raised the height of the spillway by 5 
feet. So now the lake at AJO is 5 feet deeper. We need to start a petition to 
get the spillway dropped 10 feet, or have the COE create a 10 foot berm 
protecting the airport. They also need to raise the low section on Euclid the 
same amount. 

There was not a lot of progress made in December due to holidays and a bit 
of illness. However, the work should jump in January. One of the things being 
considered is letting the volunteers do an engine overhaul on one of the L5 
engines. This is another great opportunity to learn. Come out and join us. 
Your plane will appreciate the knowledge that you gain. 
 

There are no new pictures this month. Expect more next month. month. 

The USA light aircraft L-5 Sentinel  began life as the pre-

war Stinson Model 105. The model 105 was nick-
named Voyager, built by the Stinson division of Consolidated 
Vultee. When World War IIbroke out, the Voyager was redes-
igned and then entered into service as a liaison aircraft. It also 
flew in the artillery spotter role and as an air ambulance. The 
later model L-5s had their fuselagesmodified to accommodate 
one stretcher patient. 

The L-5 was manufactured between October 1942 and Sep-
tember 1945, during which time a total of over 3,896 of these 
unarmed, two-seat aircraft were built for the United 
States armed forces, making it the second most widely used 
light observation aircraft of the war. Personnel in all service 
branches commonly referred to it as the "Flying Jeep". 

The L-5 was primarily constructed from steel tubing 

and plywood and is covered with doped cotton fabric. 

L-5 Characteristics & Performance  

¶ Crew:  2 (pilot and observer) 

¶ Length:  24 ft 1 in (7.34m) 

¶ Wingspan : 34ft 0 in (10.36m) 

¶ Height:  7 ft 11 in (2.41m) 

¶ Wing area:  155 ft² (14.40m²) 

¶ Empty weight : 1550 lb (702kg) 

¶ Loaded weight:  2020 lb (916kg) 

¶ Max takeoff weight : 2050 lb (929kg) 

¶ Power Plant:  1× Lycoming O-435-1, 185hp 

¶ Never exceed speed : 145 knots (163 mph) 

¶ Stall speed : 38 knots (42 mph, km/h) 

¶ Range: 375 nm no reserve () 

¶ Service ceiling : 15,800 ft (4,815.60m) 
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http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Stinson_Voyager
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/World_War_II
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Liaison_aircraft
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Fuselage
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Plywood
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Aircraft_dope
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cotton
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Wingspan
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Manufacturer%27s_Weight_Empty
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Maximum_Takeoff_Weight
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/V_speeds#Vne
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Stall_speed
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Range_(aircraft)
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ceiling_(aeronautics)
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The day after my birthday [on the 25th ] Sharon and I flew my mom [visiting 
from MI] to Perris for lunch with her aunt and uncle. How many sons get to 
fly their mom to Paris [make that Perris] for lunch. The sky was awesome 
outlined by mountains toped with snow and beautiful scattered white puffy 
clouds [see photo at right]. After lunch we headed to Chino for fuel. Know-
ƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ /ƻǊƻƴŀ ƘŀŘ ǎƻƳŜ ǘǊƻǳōƭŜ ǿŜ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǿŜΩŘ ǘŀƪŜ ŀ ƭƻƻƪΦ ²Ŝƭƭ ǿŜ 
ǿŜǊŜ ǎƘƻŎƪŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀǎǘΦ LΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƳƻǊŜ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ǘƘŀǘ LΩƭƭ Ǉƻǎǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
web. All I can say is that my heart goes out to these folks.  

First of all, let me wish everyone a very hearty "Happy New Year". I hope your holidays were absolutely 
terrific. Our Chapter 92 Holiday Celebration was outstanding thanks once again to Penelope for her  ar-
rangements and to all who attended. To those of you, who missed, be sure to get our 2011 event on your 
calendar as soon as the date is posted as you will not want to miss it ς we all had a great time this year 
and next year is sure to be even better. OCPA was well represented at our function and I note that a number of you 
ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ h/t!Ωǎ most excellent Christmas party at Yanks. It is great to see these two high quality organizations work-
ing so well together; we all share the same sky et all and OC Pilots are the backbone of our Young Eagle events. By the 
way, the Young Eagle event dates for 2011 have been posted on our web site; so get those dates on your calendar. Our 
new VP, Jim Randall, has joined forces with me to make our web site ς ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻŦ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜΦ WƛƳΩǎ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
essential issues and has already been a source of several ideas and an inspiration for me to put in the extra effort re-
quired for EAA 92 to enjoy a 1st class site. Stay tuned to www.eaa92.org. 

bƻǿ ƭŜǘΩǎ ƎŜǘ Řƻǿƴ ǘƻ нлмм ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ - I'd really like to see our membership grow significantly during 2011 and I hope 
that you are all with me on this. EAA 92 has a lot to offer to hundreds of local men and women who have an untapped 
interest in general aviation and our chapter is just too good to be kept a secret. It is in the best interest of our chapter 
to attract new members for the sake of general aviation and our own chapter's long term health.  We will be attracting 
guests via the FAA's WINGS program which reaches thousands of pilots every event; many who do not know that EAA 
Chapter 92 exists and many, believe it or not, know little or nothing about EAA.  To take effective advantage of this 
"free marketing", each of you should consider yourself an EAA 92 "ambassador"; reach out to our guests Tuesday and 
see that they are appropriately welcomed and offered the opportunity to join. If they are not ready, get their name and 
email address to Bob Dougherty so we can follow up with an email invitation to future events. See you Tuesday at 6:30. 

Robert Baker President and Web Master ς EAA Chapter 92 FAA Safety Team Representative Vice President - Orange County Pilots Association  
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Prado Dam from the North A View from the West 
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Lunch at Perris 

http://www.eaa92.org
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A Good View of Prado Dam and the 91 Freeway 

A View from the East 

A Close Up View of the AJO Planes from the West 

Planes Parked in a Sports Park 

A View from the North West 
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